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From:                                          
Sent: Thursday, 18 February 2010 6:26 p.m.
To: John Park
Cc: ^LML: Sandy Maier;                   Brian McCulloch
Subject: SCF 

  

Hello John, 
  
Thanks to you and Brian for your time on Tuesday afternoon.  As you would expect, we 

are working vigorously on all fronts to get the transactions as described to you 

completed in time. 
  
This email outlines the immediate timelines for you and when we would like to have 

confirmation from yourselves in relation to SCF's extended guarantee scheme inclusion 

request. 
  
Friday 26 February is the date we are working towards as the announcement date.  SCF 

must have disclosed to NZX at least its unaudited results to 31 Dec 09 by then (it has 

until 31 March to release its final audited accounts).  We need to be able to publicly say, 

alongside the results release, that the company remains compliant with its Trust Deed 

and this means we effectively need to announce the recapitalisation solution.  We are 

aiming to have the HNZ and Scales transactions completed by then and the                

offer announced.   
  
We also need to be able to make an affirmative statement (even if it is 'tagged' in 

respect of things like 'receipt of final audited accounts') that SCF has been accepted into 

the extended guarantee scheme.  As discussed on Tuesday, we regard this as essential 

to the maintenance of liquidity immediately following the results release and as we look 

out across the wall of maturities over the next 7-8 months.  It is also seen as fair and 

reasonable given all of the steps SCF has undertaken to restructure itself, deal with the 

more immediate issues it has had, hold those responsible to account (including the 

wealth consequences), maintain a sufficient credit rating, and in light of the "all in" 

approach being taken by SCF's owner. 
  
Alongside all of this, we are working on a communications strategy for the release of the 

announcement, focused on the media/key brokers and suppliers with 

clarification/education around the release, and with the objective of maintaining or 

building confidence in SCF.  We also wish to pre-brief key stakeholders such as the 

Trustee, Securities Commission etc and we are working on draft documents now 

regarding amendments to the debenture prospectus etc. 
  
It is therefore highly important to us that we obtain your confirmation (of inclusion into 

the extended guarantee scheme - tagged if necessary) by COB Wednesday 24 February 

at the latest.  An earlier indication would be greatly appreciated and hopefully you can 

see this as a matter in which you can help us to, in turn, help yourselves.  (We would 

not be making any disclosure of any indication or confirmation until the announcements 

are made as a package). 
  
Could you please revert with any issues or otherwise indicate when we may be able to 

receive a response or indication in relation to the request?  
  
Finally, SCF wants to be able to understand its risks re possible liquidity turmoil around 

the end February announcements, and the unprecedented level of maturities arising 

from the October date.  Therefore we would like to understand your position, in 

principle, in relation to contingent liquidity support as discussed on Tuesday. 
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